[image: image1.png]N\

STANNINGLEY
PRIMARY

he R
Yo g K



Class 2 Newsletter Autumn 2 2024
















Welcome back after half term. We hope that you have all had a lovely break. Year two have had a good start to the year and all of the children have settled well into the routines of their new class.


During the last half term, we all had lots of fun. We have learned all about Mary Seacole and created story maps using actions. 


We have had great fun in Art learning about mixing primary colours to make secondary colours & creating a colour wheel. We have lots of activities planned for this half term and we can’t wait to start them. We hope you enjoy finding out what we get up to. The school website is regularly updated with our activities so please take a look when you get chance. � HYPERLINK "http://www.stanningleyprimary.com" �www.stanningleyprimary.com�





Our Topic


This half term our whole school value is POLITENESS


In Geography we will be recapping the names of the continents and four countries in the UK.  We will locate the four capital cities of England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland. We will identify characteristics of the four countries and capital cities of the United Kingdom and its surrounding seas. In Computing we will be learning more about being safe and looking closely at Online Safety. We will also be having a visit from the Road Safety Team. Who will be helping us with safety out and about. 


In Religious Education our theme is How can we make good choices? We will be looking at why we need rules and towards the end of term we will be thinking about the birth of Jesus.  











REMINDERS - Home time arrangements: If your child will be going home with anyone other than the adult who usually collects them from school, please let the staff / office know beforehand and make sure the person collecting has the password we have on file. 


Uniform: Please can you make sure that all of your child’s school uniform, PE clothes and bags are clearly labelled with your child’s name. Names can become faint after a few washes in a machine. We spent a lot of time last half term trying to reunite clothes to owners; this is much easier if we can read the names. Occasionally children pick up someone else’s jumper/cardigan by mistake, if you could check your stock and return any you might find, it would be appreciated.





This half term we will be looking at the following areas for Maths & Literacy:





Little Wandle 


Phonics & 


Tricky Words  


Spellings continue to be sent home weekly. It is vital that children practise these words as often as possible. This will enable them to make improvements to their own weekly scores. 





   MATHS 


 Relating Facts


Using number facts to check calculations


Comparing number sentences


Making numbers to 100


Adding and subtracting in 1 and 10’s’


Adding a 2 digit and 1-digit numbers


Adding two 2-digit numbers


Subtracting a 2-digit number from


 another 2-digit numbers.


  





Shape





Sort & Recognise 2D & 3D shape  


Properties of 2D & 3D shape 


Counting vertices, edges and faces. 





Literacy


Using conjunctions and, or, but.


Using question marks and exclamation marks.


Using expanded noun phrases.


Writing statements, questions, exclamations and commands.


Adding suffixes to our words such as:


Adding s/es.


Adding ing and er and ed


Adding er and est and y 


Adding ly 





Homework and Reading


 Homework is an essential part of school life and consolidates children’s learning. It is also a way for parents to see how their child is doing in school and your support is very much appreciated. We cannot stress enough how important it is that your child completes ALL homework tasks. All tasks need to be handed in on Wednesday mornings.  The homework sheet for this half term will be given out and there will be 5 tasks to complete. 3 of these are continuous tasks to complete (Reading, Learn by Heart and Spellings). The children can change their reading for pleasure books 2 x weekly, these do not need to be recorded in the reading log. Reading groups continue and these books are handed in on Mondays changed and returned home on Wednesdays. It is essential that these books are read DAILY. Although your child will be reading in school, reading at home with your child each night has a significant impact on their progress. Please ask your child questions about the book they are reading, for example; What has happened in the story so far? Who are the main characters? What are you enjoying about this story? Can you describe the main character?  The partnership between home and school will enable your child to reach their full potential. 
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Diary Dates


13th & 14th November Parents Evenings


25th November Road Safety Day


Wk. beginning 11th November PEACE week


15th November Children in Need


16th December KS1 Christmas Show 1.30pm 


18th December Christmas Lunch 


18th December Church Service 


19th December Christmas Party Day


20th December Christmas Panto – Oh yes it is ! 


 














 











ues 8th Nov: Flu immunisations in school


Weds 9th/Thurs 10th Nov: Parents Evenings


Fri 18th Nov: Children in Need


Fri 25th Nov: Non-Uniform Day – Bring a Bottle for the Christmas Tombola


Thurs 1st Dec: Christmas Fair


Fri 9th Dec: Christmas Jumper Day


Mon 12th Dec: Y1 & 2 Christmas Play pm


Weds 14thDec: Xmas lunch & Xmas service in Church


Thurs 15th Dec: Xmas parties


Fri 16th Dec: Pantomime


Fri 16th School breaks up for Xmas (return back to school 3rd Jan)





NOTE P.E  - Class 2 have PE slots on Tuesday and Thursday.  Your child will need to wear their PE kit on each of these days. 


 The PE kit consists of PLAIN BLACK shorts,leggings or tracksuit bottoms with a PLAIN WHITE ROUND NECK t-shirt and appropriate footwear (trainers must be worn outdoors). SCHOOL JUMPERS AND CARDIGANS MUST be worn on PE days; school will provide outdoor PE hoodies. The daily Mile continues each day.  REMINDER – PLEASE REMOVE EARRINGS AND TIE HAIR UP ON PE DAYS.





Thank you for your ongoing support. The positive relationship between parents, carers and teachers helps the children to feel more secure as they get used to the routines in Year 2. If you need any further information or would like a chat about anything then please ask for a phone call / appointment. Many thanks, Mrs Brier, Mrs Whitehead.  




















